

Lethbridge BMX Meeting

May 3rd 2016

Meeting #6 at Lethbridge BMX Clubhouse

Meeting to Order – Meeting called to order at 8:15pm

Additions & Deletions – Sandbox

Approval of Agenda – Cory – seconded by Matt – all in favour

Treasurers report – Treasurer gave report – details can be found in the secretary binder. Approval of the treasurer report by Matt and seconded by Sherri – all in favour

OLD BUSINESS –

Fundraising (Riley) – Update: We have raised \$160 on the Jersey Raffle and we have given out many forms for Jerky sales. Char is also donating some profits from her businesses during the month of May. Deb made a motion to use the collected bottle money from the concession to also go towards sending Ryley to worlds. Some other club members have suggested bringing their own bottles to the track to take in – the club will take care of this and put the money towards Ryley's trip. Seconded by Chris and all in favour.

GHP Camp – We have 34 paid members for the camp. Kyler has been asked to be a 'demo guy' for the camp and he has accepted and his camp cost is then free. Due to the exchange rate for the camp costs we have a bit of money above the costs for the camp. Deb made a motion that the extra money from camp fees go towards Ryley going to worlds as we were willing to have a money loss due to exchange. Sherri seconded and all were in favour.

Advertising – Costs of the advertising that we did this year was presented during the treasurers report. A poster is now up in Cineplex in the mall, the ad is up at the movie mill and in the leisure guide.

Alberta Summer Games – nothing more to report now.

Plates – Deb and Darren will pick these up this weekend while in Chilliwack

Soil Tack – Soil tack should have been here already but is not yet here – John is looking in to this to see when it will actually be here.

Dirt – Lafarge is donating dirt to us again this year. It will be coming to the track soon.

NEW BUSINESS –

Track Changes – Looking at making the table in the rhythm section taller, adding a roller between the triple and the double on the second straight and turning the turtle in to something jumpable.

C-Can Placement – We will move the C-Can to be lined up between the shed and the bathroom. We have decided to not tear down the shed because we still need storage space.

New Locks – We need a few more locks at the track – John will take care of this.

City Cycling Master Plan – The city has asked if any of us would like to attend this event. The event is on May 10th – but no one is available to attend due to being out of town and race night.

ADDED BUSINESS –

Sandbox – Some club members are interested in having a sandbox at the track available for kids to play in. A conversation occurred and the executive will approve a sandbox provided the blueprints are presented to the executive to approve first. Janine will head this up. Deb made a motion for Janine/Char to look at ideas for sandboxes seconded by Cory – all in favour. Sherri suggested that Lafarge could possibly donate sand.

Meeting adjourned at 8:56pm

Next meeting scheduled for June 7